REMENHAM NEWS LETTER



Church of St.Aicholas

No. 10

April - May 1979

THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST. NICHOLAS, REMENHAM

Priest-in-Charge: (St. Mary's Henley The Rev. Alan Pyburn

(St. Nicholas Remenham 15 Blandy Road, Henley-on-Thames.

Honorary Curate: The Rev. Glyn James,

1 Harcourt Close, Henley-on-Thames

s (Tel: 4245)

Churchwardens: J.A.H.West (Tel: 4750)

H. Cartwright (Tel: 4846)

Secretary to P.C.C. R.I.D.Arthurton (Tel: 83-2823)

Treasurer: Col.H.S.Tollit (Tel: Nettlebed

641474)

Organist: R. Sparkes,

37 Havelock Terrace, Henley-on-Thames.

SPECIAL EASTER SERVICES

April 13th Good Friday 11.00 a.m. One hour Service of

Devotion

April 15th <u>Easter Day</u> 8.00 a.m. Holy Communion

11.00 a.m. Mattins

12.00 noon Holy Communion

SERVICES

8.00 a.m. Holy Communion 1st Sunday in each month

11.00 a.m. Mattins Every Sunday

Family Mattins 1st Sunday in each month

12.00 nocn Holy Communion 3rd Sunday each month

following Mattins

Church Cleaning: April: Mrs.Sparkes, Mrs.Kemp

Mrs. Walker, Mrs. Beith

May: Mrs. Harper, Mrs. Liddle

Mrs.Kuipers

Altar Flowers: April: Miss D. Rhodes, Mrs. West

May: Mrs. Lowe, Mrs. Ewart

DATES TO REMEMBER

April 12th: Annual General Meeting, Remenham Residents

Association, Parish Hall, 8.30 p.m.

April 13th: Good Friday
April 15th: Easter Day

April 26th: Annual Parish Meeting, Parish Hall, 8.30 p.m

May 3rd: General Elections & District Elections

May Parish Council Elections

May 11th: Rubbish skip opposite Thamesfield

THE PARISH REGISTER

Holy Baptism: March 4th Edward John Duckett

Marriage: March 10th Michael Allen Neary to

Lisa Mary Grugeon

Burials: February 5th Mrs.M.L.Burt

March 17th Mrs. Dorothy Marshall

EAST BERKSHIRE MOBILE LIBRARY

Aston: "Flower Pot" 1.30-1.55 p.m.
Remenham: "Little Angel" 2.05-2.25 p.m.
Remenham Hill: "Five Horseshoes" 2.30-2.45 p.m.
Remenham Hill: Post Box 2.50-3.05 p.m.

Forthcoming dates: April 2nd, 30th, May 14th.

EDITORIAL

In this season of Annual General Meetings there has been so much to report that there is very little left to say. It is good news that the Jubilee Gates are under way at last; do support the <u>Buy a Brick Fund</u> as much as you can - why not have a coffee or sherry morning and collect 'a few walls'? (Details in this Newsletter). Any funds left over will go towards some new chairs for the Hall, so the more you can raise the better.

In May the Rev. Alan Pyburn becomes the Priest-in-Charge of St.Mary's and St.Nicholas, and it will be a great pleasure to introduce him to our church. In all the many recent upheavals amongst the local clergy we have been extremely lucky to have been 'adopted' by the Rev. Glyn James who gives us the loyalty and continuity which a parish church needs, especially when fighting for survival. He has already met the Rev. Pyburn, and we are assured that the present situation will continue with Glyn officiating as 'Godfather' to Remenham.

This winter has brought with it the usual crop of illness; it was good to see the youngest choirboy, Ian Daniells, back as chirpy as ever after a nasty attack of pneumonia. Here's wishing a speedy recovery to all invalids.

The best of good wishes and congratulations to Sir Robert and Lady Speed, who celebrate their Golden Wedding on April 25th.

Mrs.Marshall It was very sad to hear of the death of Mrs.Marshall. Although housebound for many years, she took a great interest in the lives of those around her, and had a marvellous sense of humour. We offer our sincere sympathy to her daughter and son-in-law, Major and Mrs.Young.

RUBBISH SKIP

Spring-cleaning! Don't forget the Rubbish Skip will be on the verge opposite Thamesfield on Thursday, May 11th, from 10 a.m. until Friday morning.

A LETTER FROM THE REVEREND GLYN JAMES

Dear Friends,

On Sunday, 11th March, we bade farewell to someone who made a deep and lasting impression on all of us who met him and heard him preach. By his transparent sincerity and his child-like faith, he won our hearts and gave us a new vision of what the grace of God can do for a man. I refer, of course, to Robin Brutton. That morning, when we heard his parting sermon and made a presentation in the village hall, was for me a strangely moving and uplifting occasion; it seemed that we were drawn closer together by the Spirit of God and brought to realise in a new way what "Christian Fellowship" is all about. Our gratitude and best wishes go with Robin and his wife, Elizabeth, as they settle into their new home in Dorset.

By now you will have heard or read the news of the appointment of the Reverend Alan Pyburn as our new priest-in-charge of St.Mary's and St.Nicholas. May I, on your behalf, welcome him to our side of the river, and express the hope that both he and his wife will be happy in our midst. A Cambridge graduate, Mr. Pyburn has served in the parochial ministry in the dioceses of Durham and Peterborough; he has also been Chaplain of Gonville and Caius College, Cambridge, and is at present Vicar of St.Giles' Church in Oxford. He is to be licensed in St.Mary's in the evening of Friday, 4th May, and it would be good if a strong contingent of the Remenham faithful could attend that service as a token of our support.

I trust that you will make a special effort to come to church over Easter and join in the celebration of that unique event which changed the course of human history and has transformed the lives of millions ever since - the Resurrection of Our Lord Jesus Christ.

Happy Easter!

Yours sincerely, GLYN JAMES.

ANNUAL CHURCH VESTRY & ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

At the Annual Church Vestry Meeting, held on 20th March, Messrs. Himley Cartwright and Anthony West were unanimously elected Churchwardens for the ensuing year.

At the Annual Parochial Church Meeting, held immediately afterwards, the following matters arose:-

- 1. Messrs.Arthurton, Challis, Dibley, Ewart and West, retiring from the P.C.C. by rotation, were unanimously re-elected.
- 2. The following were appointed Sidesmen:- Sir Colville Deverell, Major Mason, Major Young, Dr. Wynne Willson, Messrs. Boulton, Arthurton, Cartwright, Ewart, Every, Dibley, Burrough and West.
- 3. Mr. Challis reported on the proceedings of the Deanery Synod, including the appointment of the Rev. David Dalt as Rural Dean in succession to the Rev. Michael Payne.
- 4. Miss Diana Rhodes, as Electoral Roll Officer, reported that at 1st March 1979, the number on the Electoral Roll was 134, an increase over the previous year.
- 5. The Treasurer, Colonel Tollit, who was welcomed back after his illness by the Chairman, presented the Accounts for the year ending 31st December 1978.

Expenses during the year included an increased Diocesan Quota, lychgate repairs, Parish Hall deficit, wages and maintenance costs of churchyard upkeep and renewal of heating installations. £100 was donated by the Noble family towards the lychgate.

The Treasurer congratulated Mrs. Every on her management of the Parish Hall; the letting fees and other income amounted to £449 - an increase of £33 over the previous year - of which £365 had been spent on repairs and furnishings.

The cost of producing the Remenham Newsletter, bar £16, had been covered by anonymous donations and other contributions.

The Accounts, as presented, were adopted with a very warm vote of thanks to the Treasurer who, in his

- turn, thanked his wife, Himley Cartwright, and Richard Sparkes for the assistance they had given him, during his illness.
- 6. Mr.Cartwright recorted on the Church Fabric and the Churchyard. Arrangements were in hand to repair the broken hand on the Eveleigh Memorial.
- 7. Mr.West reported that the Deeds of the Parish Hall had been issued by the Land Registry, showing Diocesan Trustees (Oxford) Ltd. as owner of the Hall, with the Remenham P.C.C. as administrative Trustee. Mr.West explained that this arrangement was necessary as the P.C.C. does not, in law, have power to hold land, but for all practical purposes the Hall is now under the total control of the P.C.C. and the Trustee Company would not be able to sell it without the consent of the P.C.C.

On a proposition by Mrs. Every, the Meeting agreed that the Remerham Silver Jubilee Committee be requested to proceed with the erection of new entrance gates, to be financed from the Committee's funds set aside for that purpose.

- 8. The Rev. Glyn James reported on the Henley Team Council. He also reported that the Rev. Alan Pyburn would be inducted as Priest-in-Charge of St.Mary's Henley in May. As far as St.Nicholas Remenham is concerned, it will continue as a united benefice with St.Mary's and Mr.Pyburn will also become our Priest-in-Charge. Mr.James had discussed matters with Mr.Pyburn, who is quite happy to let the present arrangements continue at St.Nicholas.
- 9. Mr.West proposed a vote of very grateful thanks to the Rev. Glyn James for all the time and energy which he devotes to Remenham, and in reply Mr.James paid tribute to all the members of the Parish for their support and, in particular, to those parishioners who perform the various functions without which a Church cannot survive.

Anthony West.

REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

At its meeting on 5th March the Council discussed the continued obstruction of the correct line of the footpath which runs from the towpath to Remenham Lane. A number of complaints have been received about the unofficial diversion from local residents and walkers. It was decided to ask the county council to take action at once to restore the original path.

The Council also looked at several planning applications and registered their opposition to the conversion of Remenham Barn (opposite the parish hall) into a house and to the building of another boat shed at Hobbs Boatyard, Wargrave Road. There was a strong opinion that the character and Green Belt status of the parish was being threatened by over-development.

The Council noted with great regret that Colonel Tollit and Mrs.Boulton were retiring after 9 years and over 25 years' service respectively. Tribute was paid to their long and distinguished tenure of office.

The Annual Parish Meeting was fixed for 7.30 p.m. on Thursday, 26th April. A new council will be elected on 24th May. The last date for nominations to stand for election is 28th April.

Paul Clayden, Clerk.

REMENHAM SILVER JUBILEE COMMITTEE

Commemorative Jubilee Gates

I would like the residents of the village to know that some progress has been made towards the long-awaited Jubilee Gates. It is hoped to have these erected by September of this year.

I would remind residents that, at the Annual Parish Meeting on the 19th April, 1978, I was asked to show my design, which was approved. A general discussion took place as to whether the gates should be erected at the entrance to the village hall land.

Colonel Tollit, Chairman of the Remenham Parish Council, then took a vote and it was unanimously agreed by those present that, providing the Church Commissioners could not sell the land on which the Jubilee Gates stood without the consent of the Parochial Church Council, siting of the gates on the village hall land was acceptable.

As you will see from Mr.Anthony West's report in this issue of the News Letter, the village hall has now been registered in the names of the Diocesan Trustees (Oxford) Limited as Custodian Trustees with the Remenham Parochial Church Council as Administrative Trustees.

I have now made a planning application to Wokingham District Council to build the gates on behalf of the Trustees and I do not anticipate any problems in this direction.

I feel that we have now taken every precaution to safeguard the gates as our memorial to the Queen's Silver Jubilee and it now becomes a matter of raising a further sum of money, approximately £200, to cover the cost of building the brick piers. £250 from the monies raised at the Jubilee was deposited in a Savings Account and this has now increased, with interest and further small receipts, to approximately £300. Since the estimates were obtained last year, the cost of the gates has risen 21% and the wrought iron gates now cost £350.90.

As you will also see from this issue, Miss Diana Rhodes is arranging a scheme to 'buy a brick' and I hope everyone in the village will join in this practical way of raising the money to build the brick piers to carry the gates.

Peter Sanderson, Chairman of the Remenham Silver Jubilee Committee.

So at last we are going ahead with the building of the Jubilee Gates, and we hope to be able to have the opening ceremony on Saturday, 1st September, along with Sideshows, Morris Dancers, etc., and in the evening a Barn Dance. We hope to see as many as possible of you on that day, in fact as many as came to the Jubilee Tea Party. Please note that there will be no Produce Show this year.

BUY A BRICK FUND

The Jubilee Gates outside the Parish Hall are on the way, but they will need brick pillars to support them. We need another £200 to finish the job, and in order to raise this sum we are appealing to everyone to join in and buy 'bricks' at 25p. each. (£5 buys a 'row'; £10 a 'wall'.)

If you like to make use of the brown envelope which comes to you with this newsletter, please seal your donation inside and write your name, address and amount enclosed on the cutside. You can either return it to the volunteer who delivers your Letter, or return it to me at the address below.

We need to sell a great number of 'bricks' to achieve our target so do help all you can; the names of all contributors will be entered onto a Roll.

TO ALL DONORS UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE I promise that your name will be written on a <u>real</u> brick when the builders get started.

Miss Diana Rhodes, The Cottage, Aston.

REMENHAM RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

The last six months have seen considerable activity on your behalf. A meeting was held between representatives of the Regatta Committee, the Chief Engineer, Wokingham, and the Parish Council in order to discuss the positioning of waste disposal bins for use by the cabin cruiser occupants. The Regatta Committee representative informed the delegation that the only place they would allow a skip to be sited was by the black sheds on Remenham Lane. It is our opinion that only a few will use it and that household litter will again be dumped along the tow path. We intend to watch this very closely during the summer months.

Repairs to the flooding area of Remenham Lane have been delayed owing to the extremely bad winter which has broken up all roads in Berkshire and Mr.Balderwick, the Chief Road Engineer for the County, says that trunk roads must have priority. The white posts and reflectors towards Aston are proving a great success. These were initiated by us during a road inspection with Mr.Balderwick and a subsequent request from the Parish Council was a great help.

Efforts to have the Wargrave Road, between Cooks Corner and Marsh Mill made into a 30 mph built up area, as requested by several members, has been unsuccessful but the authorities have agreed to install a 'Road Narrows' sign towards the Factory and also to paint 'Slow' across the road.

The Berkshire Authorities asked us to find the ownership of certain parcels of land bordering both sides of White Hill with a view to removing those trees which are leaning out so dangerously that if one fell across the road it could cause a bad accident. After many enquiries it seems that both banks where the trees stand are, in fact, owned by the authorities and we have written to tell them so.

Our next general meeting has had to be postponed owing to the General Election.

R.Bucknall.

REMENHAM WOMEN'S INSTITUTE

It seemed as if the Remenham Women's Institute Meeting of Monday, 12th February, was to be a non-starter. Owing to the machinations of Jack Frost the Remenham Club was found at the very last moment to be completely frozen-up and out of use.

Then Mrs. 'Fairy Godnother' Peter Sanderson waved her magic wand and beckoned members into the warmth and comfort of her lovely home. There was musical entertainment by Mrs. Tilden ('cello) and Mrs. Helen Cullen (piano) with tea to follow. In all a specially delightful afternoon for which those present were loud in their sincere thanks to Mrs. Sanderson.

For the March meeting on Monday, 12th, the Institute was back again at Remenham Club. Being the Annual Ceneral Meeting there was much business to be dealt with, including the election of a new Committee and President.

Mrs.Audrey Sanderson was presented with a small gift in token of members' appreciation of all the hard work so capably executed during the past three years of her popular Presidency. Miss K.M.Hayes was voted President for the coming year. A talk on the work of a Voluntary County Organiser was given by Mrs.Grey, herself a V.C.O., and the meeting broke up after tea.

Anyone interested in hearing about the results of the Jumble Sale on 24th February will be glad to know it brought in over £100.

Eugenie B. Sutherland.

OUR VILLAGE

We do not boast a village school, There are inns of sound repute; No more is there a rectory, but There's a Women's Institute.

I love this little village With the church—yard on the hill, And the meadows folding softly To the river calm and still.

'Tis pleased I am to dwell here Though this may sound naive; It's here I wish to spend my days, The time will come to leave.

So should my spirit wander, Of this 'tis sure I am - My heart will always linger In the lanes of Remenham.

I. Properjohn.

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

To The Editor, St. Nicholas, Remenham, Parish Magazine.

My wife and I are very glad of this opportunity to thank you all for the wonderful 'send-off' you gave us on our last Sunday at Remenham Church. The 11.00 Service followed by your most generous presentations in the Church Hall were occasions which we will always remember. The table mats and the coasters are going to be cherished reminders of our short but very happy stay in Henley, and your cheque (far too much!) will more than cover the cost of the knee-hole desk which we badly needed.

We have very much enjoyed coming to your Church where, from start to finish, you have given us a wonderful welcome. There is so much to thank you for - we are most grateful.

Elizabeth and Robin Brutton.

To The Editor.

As regular visitors to Remenham and having a home in the wilds of Herefordshire with the same name, it is understandable that the Remenham Newsletter is eagerly received and devoured, word by word. Being close to the land, but amateurs in things horticultural, we have been extremely worried over the absence of "Greenfingers" lately; have the snows of recent weeks turned those fingers blue? - pray God it's not the moles! We plead with you to return, as the time for preparing the land for this year's larder is upon us and we need those green fingers back again.

Yours hopefully,

"Ocle Pychard"

NAME DROPPING IN THE FORTIES

The telephone rang and I went to answer it; the voice the other end was American and faintly familiar. "Hello! Is Robert Donat at home?" "I'm so sorry", I answered, "He's at the studios today. This is the housekeeper; can I give him a message?" "Well now, I promised to meet with him next time I was over from the States. How about Sunday afternoon?" I checked with the diary, took down the name, kicked myself for not recognising the voice, and hung up. Then I wrote on the note pad 'Danny Kaye to tea Sunday' and went off to bake a cake.

This fascinating job had come my way because Renee Asherson had become friendly with Janet Burnell while filming in Laurence Olivier's 'Henry V'; she asked Janet if she knew of anyone who would be willing to come and hold the fort for her and Robert while she was doing a season at the Old Vic, and Janet immediately thought of me, trying to settle down after being demobbed.

It was certainly very different from anything I had ever done before; at 8.30 a.m. I would arrive, do the washing up, and help the very cosy daily clean the house -(I insisted on dusting Robert's 'Oscar' for "Goodbye Mr. Chips" myself!). Then there was the catering to be done for evening meals, occasional lunches, and week-ends; I prepared the dishes and left them in the kitchen with cryptic messages attached: "Boil this", "Grill slowly" and, sometimes, in the fridge "Do not touch", which was treated with great suspicion! Rationing was still on. and it was very difficult to produce appetizing dishes out of the blue; nut cutlets and yoghourt seemed a far cry from the endless messes of 'Stewed Eagle' and 'Burma Road' which we had been living on lately in the Army. Once Renee handed me with great pride some rather nasty looking lumps of earth which turned out to be truffles from her sister in Provence - we neither of us had the foggiest idea what to do with them, so I put them in a paper bag and took them down to Fortnums, who had no idea either:

Robert was busy filming "The Winslow Boy" with Margaret Leighton, and sometimes in the evening we would all go along to Korda's private cinema to look at the 'rushes' (the results of the day's filming); occasionally they wanted me to stay on late, but if I happened to have a date already Robert would shout out: "No good! She's got on her drinking hat!".

This idyllic situation obviously could not go on for ever; Robert finished his film, and Renee's spell at the Old Vic came to an end. They looked around for a permanent housekeeper who would do evenings and weekends, and I knew that my days were numbered. However, one morning when I arrived Renee told me that she had been offered a starring part in a film, and would like me to stay on as her companion-secretary, to help her with her part, cope with fan mail, fix appointments, and generally be a sort of Girl Friday. Her typing was far better than mine, so we wrote letters the other way round which was most unethical! We certainly had a lot of fun.

Most mornings we would set off at 5.30 a.m.for Pinewood Studios, going through her part for the day; for some reason or other she had to play the part of an Australian girl, so she had to master the accent as well. It was a singularly boring film all about speedway racing, and we spent many a long day at New Cross Stadium waiting for the sun to shine for 'location' shots, and when it did, by the time the cameras had been fixed and all the cast had been assembled in their right places, a cloud would suddenly pass over and, as soon as it had cleared, everyone would pack up because of union hours. I discovered a jellied eel stall in the neighbourhood and became very popular!

Pinewood in those days was a very glamorous place to an outsider like myself; you never knew whom you were going to bump into round the next corner or sit next to in the canteen. The main house and gardens were lovely, but the studios themselves were in huge buildings like aircraft hangers, and just as cold and draughty. young Jean Simmons and Donald Houston were filming 'The Blue Lagoon' on the next set, and for a whole week while they were being shipwrecked in an anormous tank we had to grope our way through the imitation fog which seeped into the corridor. There were a lot of giggling 'Starlets' being photographed all over the place, and several longestablished stars who resented the new invasion and who complained loudly if they did not get the right dressingroom, which apparently brought as much prestige as a Michelin Guide.

However, the cast of Renee's film were super people and couldn't have been kinder to the stranger in their midst. There was: Sid James, lovable, with a face like a crumpled prune, who kept us all in fits of laughter even when the atmosphere was fraught with tension; Thora Hird, a real professional - when rehearsing a wedding lunch without props. she pretended to move a bit of food from her front teeth: the producer was entranced: "Thora, darling, I loved you shifting that piece of ham" to which she replied with a straight face: "Not ham, darling - sardine". Bonar Colleano, a very attractive American who, alas, got killed in an accident shortly afterwards: and a very dumb blonde whose name I have forgotten. who one day announced she had been given an egg. We were all so jealous, as eggs were still very difficult to come by, and we asked her what she had done with it: "Boiled, fried, poached, scrambled - perhaps an omelette?" "I washed my hair with it!" came the reply.

Renee's leading man was a bit of a dark horse; no one knew very much about him, except that he had an interesting war record, and was now hell-bent on taking the film industry by storm. Occasionally we would breakfast together in the canteen, and once or twice I hitched a lift back with him to London; it was obvious that he was determined to make his name shine among the stars in this very competitive world. I kept my fingers crossed for him, hoping that the Fates would come to his rescue and fulfil his ambitions. Poor young man!

At the end of the film we all went our own ways: Renee left to look after Robert who, by then, was very ill with asthma, and I found myself a permanent job at long last which was even more interesting. As for the poor young man, he made his name all right — it was Dirk Bogarde!

THIS MONTH'S RECIPES

What's for afters? Two delicious sweets, one to be made and eaten straight away, and one for the freezer. Joan McDonald's Crunch tastes as mouthwatering as it sounds:

APPLE AND ORANGE CRUNCH

1 orange

2 pints pulped apples (about 6 Bramleys)

Grate rind and halve orange; add to apples, peeled, cored and diced. Lightly cook until pulpy; squeeze out orange juice and discard the halves. Sweeten to taste. Mix well together and spread in ovenproof dish approx. 11" x 9".

Topping: 2 tablespoons Demerara sugar

4 oz.butter

2 pint measures Special K cereal

Mix sugar and cereal in a bowl, melt butter and mix thoroughly into cereal. Pile on top of fruit and cook 375° Gas 5 for 20 minutes until brown. Fresh pears or peaches, uncooked, are also delicious under this topping.

Joan McDonald.

Living on Hambledon Lock, shopping can be a problem. Sue tries to cook dishes in quantity, and store them in her deep freeze. This recipe has travelled from the States to Australia and New Zealand before reaching this magazine, so it must be good!

AMERICAN CHEESECAKE

Base:

1 lb.digestive biscuits

4 oz.butter

Melt butter in pan, crush biscuits, and mix together. Line dishes and bake in oven 350° Gas 4 for ten minutes.

Filling:

1 large can Ideal Milk

1 cup castor sugar

1 packet of lemon jelly

1 tspn.vanilla

2 lemons or bottled lemon juice

essence

1 lb.Philadelphia cheese

Whip Ideal Milk. Add cream cheese, sugar and vanilla essence to milk. Dissolve jelly in two-thirds cup of boiling water; make up to full cup with lemon juice. Add to cheese and milk mixture and stir in while jelly is still warm. Pour out into dishes and leave to set in fridge or freezer.

This recipe freezes very well; for a change top with a tin of pie-filling before serving. Black cherry goes down very well.

Sue Svensen.

GARDENING HINTS BY GREENFINGERS

I am trying to think of ways to cheat this dreadful winter which seems to loath to turn into Spring. Everything will be late this year so try and start as much as you can either under glass or on the window sill. Use up all those empty yoghourt pots, etc.: fill them with compost and sow a couple of Broad, French or Scarlet Runner beans in each one. Get lettuce started in seed boxes so you will have something to plant out as soon as the weather improves. It might even be worth while trying the same thing with Perpetual Spinach, which is a useful between-season vegetable and hardy!

Don't forget that the best time to split up clumps of Snowdrops is as soon as they have finished flowering.

You will see among the advertisements one for Leonardslee Gardens in Sussex. A visit to these gardens is very enjoyable and rewarding and I can fully recommend it.

THE TWO BREWERS TNN Wargrave Road, Henley 4375

We have nearly finished redecorating why not come and see if you approve?

Lunches and Dinners Bed and Breakfast

LEONARDSLEE GARDENS Horsham, Sussex

Rhododendrons

Azaleas

Lakes

Open: April 29th to June 10th
Wednesdays, Thursdays, Saturdays and
Sundays 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.

Admission 60p. Children 30p. Cars 10p. NO dogs

LITTLE ANGET, BAR & BISTRO Remenham, Henley 4165

Interesting food and wine in relaxing
and friendly atmosphere seven days a week

Bookings and chance trade welcome.

Dining room closed Sundays p.m. and all day Mondays

CULHAM COURT

Aston, Henley

Gardens open: 22nd April (Cardeners Royal

Benevolent Society)
(National Gardens Scheme)

20th May (National Gard 2 p.m. - 7 p.m.

Spring flowers

Alpine Garden

River Views and landscaping

Admission 30p. Children 5p. Cars 5p.

The Flower Pot Aston

Nr.Henley-on-Thames, Oxon Tel: Henley 4721 A Fisherman's Inn Magnificent specimens of locally caught fish Bar snacks

Chez Skinners Club

Remenham Hill, Henley Tel: Henley 5430 Parties catered for Enquiries welcome

The Five Horseshoes Inn Remenham (A.423) Henley Tel:4881 For a meal which combines the usual with the unusual. Quality. Quantity and Fair Prices are our policy. Open every night except Tuesday. Good selection of bar snacks. Weddings and parties catered for at very competitive rates. Buffet or sit down meals. We have a club house for meetings and the younger set to do their own thing: ideal for small parties discos. etc. Accommodation available on a B-B basis: daily or weekly at very competitive rates.

Manor Hairdressing

122 Greys Rd, Wootton Manor Henley Tel: Henley 5743 Permanent Waving, Tinting Manicure, etc. Free Car Park Proprietor: Norman E. Daniells

Ken Gilbert

High Class Butcher and Poulterer.

Try us for your Deep Freeze supplies

128 Greys Rd, Wootton Manor, Henley. Tel: Henley 2591

Whitehill Service Station

Remenham Hill, Henley Phone: Henley 3430 Forecourt Facilities Servicing & Repairs

Windscreen Replacements

Mary Earle - Tea Room Thames Side, Henley Established 1927 Henley Brewery

The Horns Inn, Crazies Hill Tel: Wargrave 3226

Home cooked food at the Bar Outside Catering available Brakspear's fine ales

Your hosts:
Mary and Andy Wheeler